University High School

Finance Meeting Minutes
December 6, 2016; 7:00 am
North Gym
Present:   George Youngerman, Lorraine Blackmon, Nicole Hamilton, Kirsten Randolph Zamora, Madison Manly
I. Approval of the agenda 
II. Call to the audience -   None
III. Discussion and Action Items 
a. Discussed request submitted by Beth Braun Miscione for purchase of a new sound system for the dance room.  This equipment would replace very old and worn equipment; 160 students are currently enrolled in dance.  Bids were reviewed. Subcommittee discussed installation costs; this is an important consideration as sometimes there are unexpected or hidden costs when installing equipment in an older facility.  Subcommittee will recommend approval of this request by the larger School Council body -   up to $1,500.
b. Discussed request submitted by Jeff Marchant for purchase of Concert Bass Drum w/Field Frame, an Adams Xylophone, and a band rehearsal tower. The large percussion instruments are never purchased/rented by students and are the school’s responsibility to purchase. (Last year School Council approved purchase of a marimba.)  Bids were reviewed.  Subcommittee discussed the designated tax credit funding for the Band Program; any undesignated tax credit funds would be in addition to designated funds.  If funded, the total request—$13,827—would be a significant portion of the overall undesignated funds.  Subcommittee will recommend partial approval of the overall request to include purchase of the two large instruments totaling $5586.09; Subcommittee does not recommend approval of the rehearsal tower at this time.
c. Discussed request submitted by Dave LePeau for purchase of cheer mats to replace existing mats.  Subcommittee discussed that mats were funded by the Parent’s Association last year to replace mats which were damaged during Grad Night.  Subcommittee felt we needed additional information about the age/condition of the current mats as well as an understanding of other possible sources of funds for replacing the mats.  Subcommittee will not bring this request forward for the December School Council meeting; George Youngerman will speak with Dave LePeau to clarify request for possible consideration at the January School Council meeting.
d. Discussed request submitted by Dave LePeau for purchase of weight room equipment to include Viper Commercial Treadmill, Commercial Elliptical, Work Bench, and Backextension.  Athletics has secured funding from Interscholastics ($10,000), Rincon PTA ($1,600), and Laura Grijalva (for plywood – $ estimate unknown).  Expenditures would be first phase of a multi-year plan to upgrade the school’s weight room. Subcommittee felt we needed additional information about the multi-year upgrade (e.g., projected overall cost) as well as a plan to secure funding through a partnership of organizations (to include the above organizations as well as the UHS Parent’s Association).  Subcommittee will not bring this request forward for the December School Council meeting; George Youngerman will speak with Dave LePeau to clarify plan to present at a future School Council meeting.
e. Discussed request submitted by Nicole Hamilton for $1,000 funds to support RUHS representation at Dayton, Ohio Color Guard Championships. The Guard has done extensive fundraising to support the significant per student cost to participate in this activity at a nationally competitive level.  The requested funds would be used to purchase tickets for the RUHS team to attend the Finals, where students can see top performing guards from across the country. (Nicole Hamilton recused herself from making a recommendation, as she is the Faculty sponsor for this activity).  Subcommittee discussed that undesignated tax credit funds have been used for other groups who were representing our school at State and National competitions.  Subcommittee will recommend approval of $1,000 funding for Color Guard to attend Dayton, Ohio finals.  

IV. Committee & Misc. Reports 
a. Based on number of funding requests to review, the Subcommittee tabled discussion of the Needs Assessment survey.  This will be reviewed at a subsequent meeting.
b. Subcommittee will look at the website portal to understand what donors see when making a tax credit donation for UHS.  There have been some concerns expressed that there is not a clear distinction between Rincon and UHS funds; tax credit reporting provided by the Finance Office is not clear.  Subcommittee would like to explore how to obtain more robust tax credit funding information to support our stewardship role.
c. Next meeting will be January 11, 2017 at 3:00pm in Nicole Hamilton’s office.  Based on the upcoming winter break, the cut off to receive undesignated Grant Requests is December 21 (must be given to George Youngerman or Lorraine Blackmon).  This will allow timely posting of the Subcommittee agenda prior to winter break.

V. Reminders:
a. Finance Subcommittee Meeting time and place will be posted 24 hours in advance.  Attendance and minutes will be posted in a timely manner (within 48 hours). 
VI. Adjournment

